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	To: 
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Youth and Community Update 
This briefing is intended to update members on progress of implementing changes to youth and community provision as agreed in MTFP proposals in September 2018.

Background

In September 2018 Cabinet approved proposal CAF21 relating to SCC’s support for youth and community provision. The main element of the proposal was that SCC would ‘cease the provision of support, resources and training to voluntary youth organisations, and to close the existing grant schemes’. The proposal also confirmed that the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award and Youth Equipment Store would be retained and move to full cost recovery within the next two years.

Progress on implementation

Affiliated organisations and those in receipt of grant aid were informed of the changes in September. Meetings were held with all affected groups to support them in identifying alternative funding and explore their options.

District-based network meetings in October gave affiliated organisations and other stakeholders a forum to identify the focused support required in the remaining time SCC support was available, and to explore the collective options and plan for the future. A meeting in November involved infrastructure organisations and key funders, and explored the potential for a county-wide youth partnership led from within the voluntary sector.

A series of Safeguarding training sessions has been accessed by 26 staff and volunteers from voluntary clubs since September.

Physical resources have been distributed within Somerset’s voluntary youth organisations and electronic resources will be made available via the Spark Somerset website.

The existing Somerset Youth website will close at the end of January.

Students to the SCC-funded youth work training programme in the 2018 cohort will be supported to complete the programme by Petroc, the training provider.

The two Youth & Community Officers will leave their posts at the end of January and the Project Officer in early February. The Service Manager will leave in March having managed the withdrawal and handover of DofE/YES to alternative management arrangements.

Youth Partnership

Following an SCC-supported meeting in November, the largest voluntary youth organisations and Somerset’s two infrastructure organisations – Spark and Engage – have begun to define what each could offer to a youth sector partnership. While still at an early stage, there is a willingness to work on a shared offer of support to smaller organisations and to bring a wider range of groups into the conversation. The next stage is a stakeholder meeting in February which it is hoped will attract representatives from across the spectrum of work with young people. A briefing sheet produced by the emerging partnership is attached for information.

SCC youth sector lead

A small amount of commissioning capacity will be retained to assist the partnership as it develops and to operate as the link with the National Careers Service.
Duke of Edinburgh’s Award and Youth Equipment Store

Management of DofE and YES will move to Somerset Outdoor and Residential Learning Service (SORLS) within Support Services for Education (SSE). SORLS’s Service Manager will become the DofE Manager. This move enables integration with existing traded provision and contracts with schools and other organisations. SSE has the necessary administration, marketing and financial systems in place to effectively support DofE and YES.

	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Rowina Clift-Shanley
Email: rclift-shanley@somerset.gov.uk
Tel No.: 07930633736
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